LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING – 10/28/12
A meeting of the Las Vegas High School Alumni Association (“LVHSAA”) Board of Directors was held at Patty Haack’s home.  Six out of nine board members were present.  Officers and directors attending included:

Rollie Gibbs


Bruce Langson


Patty Haack


Sandy Pettit Backus

Carole Inghram Montalto
Matt Shlisky
President Rollie Gibbs opened the meeting.  Rollie then asked Patty Haack, Secretary/Treasurer, to conduct the remainder of the meeting.

Minutes of Prior Meeting
The minutes of the July 17, 2012 meeting were reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.
Financial Report
The LVHSAA Income and Expense Statement and Balance Sheet as of 10/28/12 were reviewed and unanimously approved by attending board members.  Expenses paid since the last meeting were reviewed and approved unanimously by the board.
Budget
The 2012 LVHSAA Budget as of 10/28/12 was reviewed and unanimously approved by the board.  The expenditure ($600 approved; $604.10 spent) for license plate frames was approved at the last meeting even though it was not budgeted.  The variance of $7000 for Senior Squares also was not budgeted.  Donations collected for Senior Squares to date will more than cover that expenditure.
COMMITTEE UPDATES:

Class Reunions
As far as we know, all reunions for 2012 have been held.  Class of 1963 is planning their 50th reunion at the same time as the Wildcat Reunion next year.
Fund Raising

Sandy Backus reminded everyone of the Wine Tasting Party being held on November 2, 2012 from 6 to 8 p.m. at Total Wine in Boca Bark.  We will be getting $15 for our scholarship fund for each attendee.  Sandy has 23 RSVPs so far.  Sandy’s Fund Raising Committee will be meeting in the near future to discuss ideas for future fund raising.
Grants
Bruce is planning to design a flyer and have it placed in the teachers’ mailboxes at the school.  He has not received any new requests.
Historian Update

We discussed possible candidates to be our Historian.  We hope to have a new Historian before our next board meeting.
Membership
Patty reported that since the last meeting we have 46 new members and 103 membership renewals.  The LVHSAA had a total of 428 total members (including 91 lifetime members) as of the end of September, 2012.  That number is now down to 327 due to 115 memberships expiring on 09/30/12.  It was agreed that we will send reminder postcards to all with expired memberships.
Mentoring Program

There has been no activity.  Bruce is planning to include information on our Mentoring Program on flyers for the teachers in the near future. 
Scholarships

Rollie appointed the Scholarship Committee for 2013.  The Chairman will be Matt Shlisky.  Members will include Rollie Gibbs, Patty Haack, Carole Inghram Montalto, and Bruce Langson.  Kae Jones Bogdanovich and Nancy Murray Harkess (who were not present) will also be asked to participate.  Matt will notify everyone of a meeting date. 
Senior Squares

Rollie, Bruce and Senator Richard Bryan met recently with Scott Walker, Principal of the Las Vegas Academy.  Mr. Walker had a possible issue with the monument (which has since been resolved).  He is supposed to get back to us by next week.  The contractor is ready to start the construction as soon as we give him the go-ahead.  We have received over $20,000 in donations to date.  The original artwork was located but most of it had to be redone (at a cost of $1500).  We have spent $7000 for the tiles and artwork and need to pay an additional $5500 once the tiles are delivered.  Bruce will work on the wording for a plaque to be placed on the monument.  The plaque will include a list of all Platinum and Gold donors.  
Vehicle Donation Program

Bruce reported that Diane Pahor Belt (Class of 1956) has offered to donate a car.  Bruce will follow-up with her next week.  So far we have made $2650 for the scholarship fund on vehicle sales.
Website and Facebook

Dave Williams continues to keep the LVHSAA website updated daily.  
OLD BUSINESS

2012 Helldorado

The Wildcat Float won Best of Helldorado – Theme award.  Rollie and Bruce attended the City Council Meeting on July 18 to accept the award.  The 2013 Helldorado Parade will be held on May 18.
2013 Homecoming

The Wildcat Float was once again a big hit and led the LVHS Homecoming Parade on October 5.
Parent/Student Newsletter

Matt will write an article to be included in a future issue of the LVHS Parent/Student newsletter.

State Sales Tax Exemption

No update.

Wildcat Reunion 

A big thank you to the Wildcat Reunion Committee!  The September 15th Wildcat Reunion was a big success even though attendance was down from 2011.  The new venue at the Orleans was perfect and the LVHS Wildcat marching band was a big hit.  We made $2165 from the raffle and $1037 from the printed program for our scholarship fund.    The 2013 committee will start meeting in March, 2013.  
Yearbook Ad Check

Our check for the 2012 yearbook ad was evidently lost.  A replacement check has been sent.

Yearbook for 2013

We will put a half page ad in the 2013 LVHS yearbook. The cost is $200.  Matt will follow-up with the Yearbook Advisor.  We will use the same ad as last year.

NEW BUSINESS
Annual IRS Report

Patty reported that our annual report has been filed with the IRS.  

Desert Breeze Article
Matt will submit an article for the next issue of the Desert Breeze.  We previously approved giving LVHS a $300 donation to help with the Desert Breeze expenses.
Income Tax Letters

Patty reported that she has mailed letters to all Senior Square donors and new members that donated $250 or more, as required by the IRS for income tax purposes.
License Plate Frames

Class of 1962 recently sold 30 license plate frames, and class of 1967 sold 13.  We currently have 647 on hand.  Patty will contact LVHS Principal Debbie Brockett to see if there is a possibility of selling them through their student store.  The board unanimously approved a motion to give the school $1 for each one they sell.
Wildcat Tales Newsletter
Patty reported that she hopes to send out a newsletter during November.  Matt, Bruce and Sandy volunteered to each write an article for the newsletter.
NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING

The next board meeting will be on Sunday, January 13, 2013 at 2:00 p.m. at Patty’s home.  
Any corrections to these minutes will gladly be accepted at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M. Haack, Secretary/Treasurer

LVHS Alumni Association
